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Introducing Our New Editor

Dear Readers

As the many loyal readers of Disability Issues know, this newsletter has a long history of providing relevant articles and information to individuals with disabilities and their families, friends and advocates. With this issue, I am delighted to join Disability Issues as the new editor and am honored to continue the proud legacy of Paul and Ruth Kahn, the previous editors of this excellent publication.

Creating more awareness of the issues that impact the disability community and providing resources to assist with living a more full and robust life is a topic near and dear to my heart. I was born with a disability, Spina Bifiba, which rendered my legs partially paralyzed. I use crutches to walk, and recently purchased a wheelchair, which gives me the option to go faster and further then I can walk with crutches. In addition to physical accessibility, I have a keen interest in exploring the social, emotional, and spiritual aspects related to living with disability.

Professionally, I am the Principal Coach and Consultant at Disability Visibility (www.DisabilityVisibility.com), which provides support to individuals and families whose lives are touched by disability and helps organizations become more culturally competent by providing disability sensitivity and communication training. Prior to founding Disability Visibility, I worked in Corporate America for 22 years in various human resources, sales and marketing positions.

In this issue we have a wide range of articles and information briefs that I hope you will enjoy reading. If you have story suggestions, insights or opinions, please share them with us. This newsletter is for you!

Marianne DiBlasi, Editor

Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center’s Universal Access Advisory Council

By: Sandy Alissa Novack

Massachusetts requires hospitals to involve patients and their families in their efforts to improve care through Patient and Family Advisory Councils (PFAC). The Universal Access Advisory Council (UAAC) is one of several councils at Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center (BIDMC). The council, made up of consumers (patients) and staff, aids the hospital in raising awareness for universal access throughout the BIDMC system, including recommending strategies and administrative access issues. Though BIDMC’s UAAC initially only convened in 2010, it has already begun dialogues on issues including the following:
· Training and awareness issues such as, accessibility is not just architecture, it is also “The way you talk to me”

· Exceeding ADA compliance and implementing universal design.

· Clinical service issues such as more accessible exam tables.

· Improving signage for navigating the hospital campus.

· Parking and consume/patient drop-off modifications.

· Easy access o wheelchairs.

· Print, online, and hospital –based communication system.

BIDMC is actively growing their accessibility program to provide comfort and be welcoming to people with disabilities and other access challenges. The UACC membership actively represents consumer/patient issues. If you have been a consumer/patient at BIDMC within the past two years, or a family member of someone who has been, and want to share your unique experiences and perspective to help support BIDMC’s efforts, a few volunteer slots the UACC remain. Meetings take place at the Boston campus.

For more information on becoming a volunteer advisor contact Leslie Pelton-Cairns, LCSW, Project Leader of the Patient and Family Advisory Council at telephone (617) 667-4608, or email her at Ipelton@bidmc.harvard.edu. For more information on accessibility at BIDMC, consult the doctor’s office or department you will be visiting; check the website

www.bidmc.org/PatientAndVisitorInformation/GettingHere/Acessibility.aspx; or call the main switchboard at the hospital at (617) 667-7000 to be directed.

Sandy Alissa Novack is a consumer advisor on the Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center’s Universal Access Advisory Council, and is the editorial board of Disability Issues.

Innovative PCA Training Program for People with Disabilities
The Bristol Employment Collaborative (BEC) located in Southeast Massachusetts is one of five newly formed Regional Employment Collaboratives in the state. These collaboratives bring together state agencies, community employment service providers, educational institutions, local businesses, economic development organizations, and people with disabilities to design and implement regional strategies to enhance employment opportunities and outcomes for people with disabilities.
In 2010, the BEC launches an innovative certificate program to train people with disabilities to become personal care attendants (PCA), also known as personal assistance service (PAS) workers, a health care occupation in high demand in the state. The program is a joint venture between PRIDE, inc. of Taunton, a private, non-profit organization providing vocational and social programs for people with disabilities and Bristol Community College. The 10 week program taught at Bristol Community College’s Fall River campus is intended to be comprehensive and interactive as well as provide high-quality classroom training in essential care giving, communication and professional skills. Graduates of the program are assisted by the BEC partners to find jobs as PCAs after graduation and PRIDE staff provides ongoing support to graduates following job placement.
There is expected to be a shortage of skilled personal assistance service workers and other home health care workers. The health care sector is anticipated to be a leading sector in job creation in the next decade. People with disabilities are an untapped potential labor pool, but these individuals need certain supports to successfully enter and stay in the training program as well as in the labor force. Innovative approaches such as the one developed by BEC could help address both unemployment for people with disabilities, the labor shortages in this sector and serve as best practice to other organizations. More information is available at www.workwithoutlimits.org
Excerpted from Laszlo, A. and Henry, A. 2010. Innovative Training Program in Healthcare for People with Disabilities. Shrewsbury, MA: Center for Health Policy and Research, University of Massachusetts Medical School.

The Opinion Corner
Disability Activists Needed in the Wake of Election Turbulence

By: Bill Henning

The 2010 election, in combination with continuing national economic maladies, creates significant challenges for disability activists for 2011.

Independence for many people with disabilities hinges on support from government-funded programs such as social security, Section 8 Housing, and Medicaid, which covers, among other things, PCAs, durable medical equipment, and medications. Nationwide, Republicans and Tea Party candidates rode a wave that featured pledges to shrink government. And though Massachusetts fended off the surge-all statewide offices and Congressional seats were won by Democrats and a ballot question to radically cut the income tax lost big time-there’s no disputing the national sentiments will have impact here, especially in consideration of a state deficit pegged at $2 billion. The chances of new federal stimulus dollars appearing again to rescue us and cover the state’s rising Medicaid costs seem, for instance, slim to none.
The trumpet call for advocates will be one regularly sounded: speak up and speak out for what’s vital, making sure out voices are frequently heard. Here is what you can do; speak to your representatives in Congress to be sure federal funding for housing, Medicare, and Medicaid isn’t slashed. Go to the State House to tell officials and legislators not to cut PCAs or home care. Ask Governor Patrick to build on efforts to ensure compliance with Olmstead that has seen his administration determinedly push the closing of the Fernald institution, an act that will save funds and further cement the integration of mandate of the Americans with Disabilities Act in Massachusetts.

The disability community’s spirit and power shined during last summer’s celebrations of the ADA’s 20th anniversary, and it must be at the forefront in 2011. While there is certainly legitimate comfort in having elected state officials whose platforms include strong support for human services, the state won’t be shielded from the nation’s economic troubles, political turbulence, and new agendas that don’t give two seconds to our issues. There’s not going to be any rest for the advocates.
Bill Henning is Executive Director of the Boston Center for Independent Living.
The Reading Corner
By Mary Mason

“Dive in: Springboard into the Profitability, Productivity and Potential of the Special Needs Workforce,” by Nadine O. Vogel as told to Cindy Brown (Paramount Marketing Publishing) 2009.
As we celebrate the 20th anniversary of the ADA, it is interesting to read a current book on how companies and corporations and all employers should treat the workforce of people with disabilities. Nadine Vogel, the author, is a consultant who advises businesses on the special needs workforce. Vogel defines this workforce as people with disabilities, older workers and parents of children with disabilities. A mother of two special needs daughters, she is personally involved in her subject and is an effective motivational speaker as she promotes her book.

Starting with the argument for why special needs workforce should be hired; Vogel lists the advantages of diversity, better productivity, low absenteeism and greater innovation and loyalty. She backs up her argument with statistics and quotations, often from personnel in companies and corporations – Cisco, CVS, Starbucks, Wal-Mart, for instance – that she rates highly in their hiring and maintenance of people with disabilities.

In her discussion of training personnel on how to recruit and interact with the disability workforce, Vogel emphasizes that everyone in the organization needs awareness training. She defines this as a “people first” perspective, which means treating each person as an individual rather than just as a person with a disability. Vogel includes a detailed section on “disability etiquette.” It covers proper language and tips on ways to “welcome” people with different disabilities such as persons in wheelchairs, people with low vision and Deaf or hard-of-hearing persons. In her zeal to cover all the situations she occasionally goes over the top. For example, 
“Typically, if the individual has a prosthetic/hook, shake it – it functions as the person’s hand… Most importantly offer your hand, and follow the individual’s lead.”

On the subject of accommodations for employees with disabilities, Vogel strongly suggests organizations to form a Reasonable Accommodations Committee (RAC) made up of members from all parts of the organization. Its purpose is to avoid the difficulty in sorting out requests for accommodations and to establish a fair budget. Vogel’s confidence in the success of these committees leaves one wondering if their effectiveness matches the reality of the anecdotal experiences reported by employees with disabilities about receiving accommodations in the workforce.
Nevertheless, Vogel’s guidebook represents a sincere and useful attempt to change the business culture’s understanding and accommodation of the disability workforce population.

Mary Mason, a member of the Disability Issues Board, is an author currently writing a book about mothers with disabilities. She is a Resident Scholar at Brandeis University’s Women’s Studies Research Center.

WHEELING AROUND TOWN
First Factory-build, Wheelchair-Accessible Vehicle

By Ray Glazier

On March 10, 2011, the U.S. Department of Energy announced a nearly $50 million loan to The Vehicle Production Group LLC to support the development of  a six passenger compressed natural gas version of the MV-1. In July 2010, Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital hosted the Boston Premiere of the MV-1, “the first factory-built, ADA-compliant, wheelchair-accessible vehicle.” Potential owners can “build their own MV-1” at the VPG website (see sidebar – a $250 deposit required).

Concept: The MV-1 was engineered around wheelchair access, unlike the typical stock minivan with after-market adaptations. It is built on a sturdy truck frame with telescoping ramp and seats four family members or friends, plus the driver, an up-front wheelchair passenger and a second wheelchair in the back.

Design Features: The MV-1 is a retro-styled four door sedan with body-on-frame vehicle architecture and independent rear suspension. It rides low to the ground and has a 5-foot floor-to-ceiling height – low step-in, great head room, and a roomy cabin. The entry door is 36” wide, for a large power wheelchair, and turning space is manageable. Suprisingly, the driver’s side seat is permanently mounted, requiring the wheelchair using owner/operator to transfer, or to take the driver’s seat out, install hand controls, and add driver’s side tie-downs.
Cost: The price of the production model is to be under $40,000. Private purchasers can usually find already adapted mini-vans in the same price range. The Massachusetts Rehabilitation Commission does help pay for modifications to vehicles. It would be best to check with them to see if they would also pay for a vehicle that is already accessible.
Safety: The MV-1’s truck frame is more crash worthy than the compromised undercarriages of modified minivans with cut out, lowered floors. No crash tests yet. The demo model had a driver airbag, but no front passenger or side airbags.
Fuel efficiency and Maintenance: The MV-1’s ford V-8, two valve, 4.6 liter engine boasts 225 horsepower, gets 14 mpg and 18 mpg high-way. The Ford powertrain has electronic 4-speed automatic transmission, can be serviced almost anywhere. The MV-1 also has an eco-friendly compressed natural gas model that is cheaper to operate; this may appeal to operators of paratransit in large cities with fleets of CG-powered buses and CNG refueling stations in place.

The MV-1 was conceived by a group of savvy former major car company executives, one of whom has a wife with MS, to address an unmet need for wheelchair friendly autos. The fact that it is designed around the wheelchair-using passenger is both a limitation (Wheelchair drivers may disdain it) and an advantage. (Paratransit operators may like it). For me, it would be perfect, if only my minivan weren’t so new. By the time I’m ready to buy the MV-1 maybe the nation will have enough CNG refueling stations that I can go green.
Raymond E. Glazier, Ph.D, usually rides to and from work at Abt Associates in Cambridge in a Toyota Sienna van modified by the Mass/Rehab. Commission.
“Spaulding is proud to bring exciting products like the MV-1 vehicle to the Boston area disability community. Innovations like this give our patients and their families more options to reach their highest levels of function and live their lives to the fullest. As the leading rehabilitation hospital in the area we consider it essential to our mission to be a leader in issues of accessibility.” Saud Betsy Pillsbury, Disability Resources Coordinator for Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital and Partners HealthCare.

The MV-1 is specifically designed for passengers who use wheelchairs. For more information, visit www.vpgautos.com/.
Information Briefs
New Boston Commissioner of Persons with Disabilities Appointed

In October, 2010 Mayor Thomas Menino announced the appointing of Kristen McCosh to the position of city of Boston Commissioner of Persons with disabilities. Kristen has a strong background as a member of the disability community and is a long time advocate for the rights of individuals with disabilities. She will be working with a nine member volunteer commission. Ms. McCosh attributes the “tenacious disability advocates” of Boston for the strides the city has already made in programs and services for people with disabilities. She looks forward to continuing their accomplishments by advocating for improvements in access and inclusion in institutions such as transport, public schools and housing.

Peace Art Gallery Opens Fifth Exhibit

Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital’s Peace Art Gallery opened its fifth exhibit with the theme “Finding Our Strength Though the Arts: Celebrating 40 years of Spaulding”. The exhibit is part of the year long 40th anniversary hospital celebration, with art inspired by former patients interpreting their experiences at Spaulding. Twelve artists were featured including 5 from the pediatric unit, who displayed their paintings and photographs. The gallery serves as a place for artists with disabilities to exhibit and sell their art. For more information or to submit art for inclusion contact Betsy Pillsbury at epillbsury@partners.org.
“What Can You Do?” Media Campaign
In October 2010, the University of Massachusetts Medical School, Work Without Limits and the Office of Disability Employment Policy (ODEP) entered into an agreement for Work Without Limits to build upon the national disability employment media campaign “What Can You Do?” The agreement will bring the media campaign to Massachusetts and customize it specifically for the state.

Through this exciting opportunity, Work Without Limits will customize billboard designs for placements throughout the state of Massachusetts for the month of April featuring the campaign. The billboards will also send individuals to a new website specifically for Massachusetts residents directing them to what they can do in Massachusetts around disability employment. Work Without Limits will also be placing television and radio Public Service Announcements (PSA’s) along with a paid sponsorship on WBUR, 90.9 FM.

For more information on the national campaign, go to www.whatcanyoudocampaign.org. And beginning on April 1st, go to www.whatcanyoudoma.org for more info on the campaign in Massachusetts.
April 14 – July 17 at Harvard Medical School and the Boston Public Library:

The United States Holocaust Memorial Museum’s “Deadly Medicine”, a though provoking program examining the complicity of physicians and the scientists in the Nazi program traveling exhibition is scheduled to be at the Francis A. Countway Library of Medicine (Harvard Medical School, Longwood Medical Area, 10 Shattuck St, Boston) As part of the expedition, speakers will make additional presentations at the Boston Public Library on April 14, April 27, May 12 and in June(Specifics yet to be announced). Speeches are free but registration is required.
For more information see www.ushmm.org/deadlymedicineboston or contact the USHMM at 202-488-6585 or newengland@ushmm.org.
MFA Promotes Accessibility

The Boston Museum of Fine Arts is commited to making both its building and programs accessible to visitors with disabilities. Their services and programs exemplify the year-round opportunities for participants of all ages and abilities at the Museum of Fine Arts, Boston. For more information, call Hannah Goodwin at 617-369-3189 or Valarie Burrows at 617-369-3302, or e-mail access@mfa.org.
People who are Deaf can call the following TTY numbers: Access office 617-267-9703; Members’ Room 617-369-3188; Remis Auditorium Box Office 617-369-3393.
Spaulding Rehab Celebrates Ceremonial Groundbreaking in Charlestown Navy Yard

Boston, MA – Last Fall, Governor Deval Patrick, Congressman Michael Capuano, Mayor Thomas M. Menino, State Rep. Eugene O’Flaherty and several other state and city elected officials, health care leaders and leaders of community with disabilities joined the Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital community for a ceremonial groundbreaking at the site of the New Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital facility, on Parcel 6 in Charlestown Navy Yard.
“Spaulding has always prided itself on being a leader in rehab care and a strong voice for the community with disabilities. The wide ranging support for a New Spaulding we have received from elected officials and community leaders speaks to the important work we do. Our goal for this new hospital is for it to be a shining example of inclusive care and stand as a symbol of our commitment to accessibility for all”, said Oz Mondejar, VP of Community Relations Spaulding Rehabilitation Network.
Disability Issues is a joint publication of Work Without Limits and Spaulding Rehabilitation Hospital. Work Without Limits is an initiative of Massachusetts Medicaid Infrastructure and Comprehensive Employment Opportunities Grant (MI-CEO) locates at the UMASS Medical School and funded by Centers for Medicare and Medicaid services (CFDA #93.768). It is managed through a partnership by UMASS Medical School Center for Health Policy and Research; UMASS Boston Institute for Community Inclusion; and the MA Executive Office of Health and Human Services. For more information visit www.workwithoutlimits.org.
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